VILLAGE OF ENOSBURG FALLS
Meeting of the Board of Trustees
September 26, 2023

Present:  Sam Vaillancourt, Heather Moore, Leonard Charron, Sandra Ferland and Eli Gabuzda (arrived 6:55pm) 
Staff – John Dasaro, Abbey Miller
Guests –Will Cribb (NWTV), Margo Longway, Shaun Coleman, Madeline Yandow, Suzanne Hull-Casavant

Meeting was called to order by Sam Vaillancourt at 6:30 PM 

1.  Modifications/Changes to Agenda
Addition of NRPC to discuss Hazard Mitigation Plan to 4a and Recreation Department request under 4b.  

2. Public Comment
There was no public comment.  
 
3. Review/Approve Regular Meeting Minutes September 12, 2023.
A motion was made by Heather Moore to approve the minutes as written.  Seconded by Sandra Ferland. Unanimous. 

4. Quincy Allocations, trustees to set date work needs to be completed by
A motion was made by Leonard Charron to amend the previously approved Water and Wastewater allocation for the Quincy adding payment needs to be received within 2 years of approval or prior to connection, whichever comes first.  Seconded by Heather Moore.  Unanimous.  

4A. NRPC – Hazard Mitigation Plan for the Village
Shaun Coleman and Madeline Yandow from NRPC were present to discuss completing the Village’s Hazard Mitigation Plan.  The plan was started in 2018 but was never completed.  The plan is necessary to receive future FEMA funding and opens opportunities with grants.  The Board of Trustees agreed to move forward with the completion of the plan. 

    4B.    Enosburgh Recreational Department Request to “Chalk the Village”
Recreation Director Margo Longway was present to request the Boards permission to hold a “Chalk the Village” event.  Margo expressed after a survey was completed with students, the results indicated students wanted to see more school spirit throughout the Village.  This event would take place on October 4th from 3-4pm with the Afterschool program and again on October 14th from 11am-12noon for community members with 4 locations chosen.  The Trustees liked this idea and gave their support. 

5. Discuss a Line of Credit for the light department for upcoming purchases.
Director of Finance Abbey Miller advised that the electric department has some bigger maintenance costs coming up regarding the hydro units and other projects that will have a significant impact on the cash flow.  Abbey is proposing a line of credit with Peoples Trust Company, with a rate of 2% for the first year.  A motion was made by Sandra Ferland to approve going with a line of credit with Peoples Trust Company.  Seconded by Leonard Charron.  Unanimous. 



6. Formal request for Elm Street water/wastewater bond vote
Village Manager John Dasaro discussed the upcoming project on Elm Street that will replace the existing water line and repair the wastewater line.  This project will require the Village to get a bond and hold a bond hearing.  Director of Finance Abbey Miller went over the steps necessary to hold a bond vote for this project on November 7th, 2023.  
A motion was made by Leonard Charron to adopt the necessity resolution for the Elm Street water and wastewater project, going to bond vote for $1,613,000 on November 7th, 2023.  Seconded by Sandra Ferland.  Unanimous. 
A motion was made by Sandra Ferland to adopt the Declaration of Intent of the Village of Enosburg Falls to reimburse certain expenditures from proceeds of indebtedness.  Seconded by Heather Moore.  Unanimous. 
There will be an informational meeting on this project Wednesday November 1st, 2023, at 7pm, Abbey is going to see if the EMS building is available for this meeting. 

7. Update on Trout Brook Dam removal and visit from various parties on the 19th.
Village Manager John Dasaro gave an update on the State’s inquiry into the removal of the Trout Brook Dam located on Village property in Berkshire near our wells.  There was a meeting and site tour on September 19th.  During this meeting it was discussed that if the Village does not move forward with the removal of the Dam, at the State’s expense, it would be flagged for biannual inspections and needs significant repairs.  The Trustees reviewed the report from FCNRCD and John advised that Lauren Weston would be at one of the Trustee meetings in October to discuss further. 

8. Main Street time limit parking update
Village Manager John Dasaro updated the Trustees on his conversations with businesses along Main Street about implementing 2-hour parking limits.  He stated that most businesses seemed in support of it to try to make parking more available to customers.  After further discussion, the Board of Trustees agreed to add signage into the 2024 budget. 

9. Manager’s Report
· The Open House held on Saturday the 16th was a success.  John advised we did not have quite as many people as the first year, but there were very positive discussions with individuals that did attend.
· 17, 24 and 32 Main Street update and information. The purchase of 17 Main Street is final, and John is exploring any funding available for the property.  The Village has been awarded the grant money through Emergency Management for 24 & 32 Main Street.   
· Trees on Elm Street, the mighty Oak.  John advised that with the Elm Street project, the 2 silver maple trees on the corner of Elm Street and West Berkshire Road would most likely need to be removed, to go around them would cost a significant amount of money. 







10. Other Business
Director of Finance Abbey Miller gave an update on where the Village is at with FEMA for the damage from Storm Elliot in 2022.  Things are progressing and hopefully the project will be obligated for reimbursement soon.  
Abbey also advised that the Public Utility Commission has agreed to the Village’s adjusted rate increase of 11.68% and we are now just waiting for the final order to implement. 
Abbey reminded Trustee members to start working on their project lists for the 2024 budgets, asking for all lists to be completed for the October 10th meeting. 
Leonard Charron asked about the flashing speed limit signs, and it was decided to move the sign from Pleasant Street to Water Tower Road and the one on Church Street to West Berkshire Road, as you head out of the Village. 

11. Adjourn
There being no other business to come before the Board at this time, Eli Gabuzda made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded Sandra Ferland.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.


Respectfully Submitted, 

Abbey Miller
Director of Finance 

These minutes were  approved by the Board of Trustees at a Regular Board Meeting on October 10th, 2023. 
